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6. Please give specific details of why you consider the Local Plan has not been prepared in 
accordance with the Duty to Co-operate, legal or procedural requirement or why you consider 
the plan to be unsound. Alternatively, if you wish to support any aspects of the plan please also 
use this box to set out your comments. 

Within the healthcare section of this plan there is no mention of the viability of services for 
Shaftesbury. Gillingham is mentioned as potentially needing an additional surgery but despite the 
lack of provision in the current phase of building, it appears that none is to be made for Shaftesbury 
for the future either.  

We would like to express our concerns regarding the North Dorset Local Plan 2011-2026. Our 
experience to date, with the ongoing new build occurring in Shaftesbury, is that it has resulted in a 
significant increase in pressure on health care provision, and we now find ourselves to be at 
capacity. Further building without investment in the healthcare infrastructure is unacceptable. Our 
current premises are fully occupied and we have no option to expand on our current site; access and 
car parking are becoming a major issue. We have no funding to expand our current site or to fund a 
new build. 

There is also the issue of the percentage of social housing which has clearly increased since the 
original planning. This again puts further pressure on provision of care as these patients tend to have 
greater medical and associated needs. They often do not have transport and struggle to gain 
employment in such a rural and isolated area. This has a negative impact on their health which then 
results in high intensity need, both from health and social care. 

Additionally, the land put aside from the last planning agreement lies derelict and will most likely be 
sold for further development. This has not benefited the local community in any way, shape, or form 
and there has not been any tangible employment for the local community from the plan so far. 

In essence we are extremely unhappy with the plan. Without any dedicated financial provision for 
healthcare to support the additional patient burden which already exists, let alone the future 
increase, the services in Shaftesbury will come under intolerable strain. We also have concerns 
relating to the poor transport infrastructure around Shaftesbury and the negative health impact that 
this has, along with the lack of local employment opportunity, again creating a greater health need 
amongst the community.  

None of these issues seem to have been considered within the plan other than for the Gillingham 
area. There is a great deal of development already happening in Shaftesbury and support services 
seem to have simply been ignored. 




